
  

  

- 
l
l
 
l
e
 

  

6 The Dallas Post Dallas, PA Wednesday, July 3, 1991 
  

COMMUNITY 
  

~ Flower club has demonstration 
- of grape vine arrangements 

At the June meeting of the West 
Side Flower Club, Joe Sheridan 
from the Clay Pot, Larksville, dis- 
cussed and demonstrated the 
basics for arrangements on grape 
vine wreaths, triangular arrange- 
ments, and basket arrangements. 
Sheridan also judged members’ 
exhibit of roses and Spring flow- 
ers. 

Awards were presented to Mary 
Domanosky for her bouquet of 
roses and to Margaret Lucas for 

her single rose bud. Best flower 
arrangement award was presented 
to Mary Domanosky. 

A minute of silence was observed 
for sick members and for deceased 
member Clement Kasailus. A book 
will be donated to the Hoyt Library 
in his memory. 

President Kunigonis reviewed 

upcoming events for the next few 
months. The annual picnic will be 
held at Frances Slocum Park, 
Pavilion 1, Tuesday, July 9 start- 
ing at 10:30 a.m. with a buffet 
luncheon at noon and an after- 
noon of games with swimming 
available. Tickets may be obtained 
from Lottie Vanesko by calling 288- 
0235. Reservations close July 5. 

A bus trip will be made to Rain- 
bow Dinner Theater, Lancaster, 
PA on Tuesday, Aug. 13 to see 
“Steel Magnolias.” 

At the September meeting, 
members will exhibit dahlias, chry- 
santhemums and vegetables. John 
Chorba will serve as judge. 

Refreshments were served by 
Genevieve Wisneski and Madelyn 
Steinhauer. 

  
First Eastern donates to Library Auction 
First Eastern Bank recently made a donation to the 45th Back 
Mountain Memorial Library Auction. Antiques as well as new goods 
will be auctioned off from July 3 through July 7 at the library 
grounds, Huntsville Road, Dallas. 
Pictured at the check presentation are, from left, Bernard F. 
Slusarz, senior vice president and chairman of Charitable Gifts 
Committee, First Eastern Bank; Frank and Carol Zeske, co- 
chairpersons, Back Mountain Library Auction New Goods Commit- 
tee. 

  
Dallas Kiwanis installs new member 
The Dallas Kiwanis installation committee pulled a surprise when 
Dean Abbott was inducted as a new member. Dean's father, 
Xavier Abbott, Past Lt. Governor of Kiwanis Division 15, assisted in 
the installation ceremonies along with Dallas Kiwanis, Past Lt. 
Governor, George McCutcheon. 
Pictured at the ceremonies were: Charles Kishbaugh, Dallas 
Kiwanis Club President; Bruce Renard, Dean’s sponsor; Dean 
Abbott, George McCutcheon, installing officer and Xavier Abbott, 
installing officer. 

Ship company to hold fourth reunion 
U.SS. Ranger CVA-61 will hold its 4th reunion of all hands (ships 

company) including air groups, August 16-18, 1991 in Boston, Mass. 
For information please write, include stamped business envelope to 

U.S.S. Ranger Reunion, c/o Teddy Pathroff, 39 Carlton Avenue, Jersey 
City, New Jersey 07307. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

   

There isn't much a baby can 
see clearly when he's first born. 
He doesn't have the ability yetto 
focus quickly or accurately. In 
the beginning, each eye tends to 
actindependently of the other. It 
takes a while before he learns 
how to use both eyes to see well. 

As time goes on, if baby still 
doesn't seem to be seeing well, 
he should have an eye 
examination. There are certain 
telltale signs a parent can watch 
for: Does your child find it 
difficult to pick up small objects? 
When he reaches for a toy, does 
he miss it completely? When he 
starts to walk and hustle around   

Dr. Curtis Goodwin 
Optometrist 

DETECTING BABY'S VISION PROBLEM 

  

_~EYE CARE CENTER 

the house, do you often see him 
stumbling over things that he 
should have seen and avoided? 

Check to see if he is using 
both eyes to focus on an object. 
If he tilts his head to look at 
something, or squints or closes 
one eye to look closely at 
something, there may bea vision 
problem. Aneye examination is 
the only way you can be sure. 

kook 

Dr. Curtis Goodwin 
170 N. Memorial Highway 
Shavertown, PA 18708 

(717) 675-3627     
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MR. AND MRS. DALE E. FITCH 

Colleen Corbett and Dale 
Fitch are married in Dallas 

Zz 

Miss Colleen C. Corbett, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John F. Corbett 
Jr. of Dallas, and Dale E. Fitch, son of Mr. and Mrs. Drew E. Fitch, 
Dallas were recently united in marriage at Dallas United Methodist 
Church. 

The bride given in marriage by her father chose Rachelle Bombick 
as her maid of honor. Bridesmaids were Lori Fuller, Ann Dugan, 
Constance Hughes and Judy Fitch. Miss Fitch was also the soloist 
during the ceremony. Flower girl was Ashley Shook, cousin of the 
bridegroom. 

Drew E. Fitch Jr., brother of the bridegroom was best man. 
Ushers were Dean Fitch, Stephen Wilson, Bil Corcoran and Patrick 
Guinosso. Ring bearer was Christopher Crawford, godchild of the 
bride. 

Following the ceremony, an evening cocktail hour and reception 
were held at the Irem Temple Country Club in Dallas. The parents 
of the bridegroom hosted a rehearsal dinner at the Irem Temple 
Country Club. 

The bride was honored at a bridal shower given by the mother of 
the bridegroom and attendants at the Irem Temple Country Club. 

Mrs. Fitch is a graduate of Lake-Lehman High School and a 1991 
graduate of Wilkes University with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 

Nursing. She is employed by Nesbitt Memorial Hospital in the op- 
erating room. 

Mr. Fitch is a graduate of Dallas High School and a veteran of the 
United States Army's 82nd Airborne Division. He is also a 1991 
graduate of Wilkes University with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Business Administration, concentrating in finance and manage- 
ment. He is currently employed by R.N. Fitch & Sons, Inc. 

Following a cruise to the Caribbean, the couple will reside in 
Dallas.     

  

« Lifetime, Guarantee (Mat & Labor) 
« Over 60,000 Basements Waterproofed 
« No Expensive Outside Excavating 
« Over 80 Locations NATIONALLY | 
« FHA-HUD Certified 
+ ADDS VALUE to your Home 
+ The Permanent Solution 

824-8808 
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Ham ‘n Yegg contributors 

to the 45th library auction 
As of June 27 the 1991 auction 

has received $3,895 through these 
additional Ham ‘n Yegg contribu- 
tors: Mr. and Mrs. William Baker, 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Bannan, Mr. 
and Mrs. Morton Blum, Dr. and 

Mrs. Ronald Bost, Mr. and Mrs. 

Dennis Brislin, Dr. and Mrs. Wil- 
liam Burak, Mr. and Mrs. Hans 

Dreher, Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Eyet, 
Dorothy Flynn, Mr. and Mrs. Le- 
onard Groboski. 

Also Mr. and Mrs. Jolin Horo- 

shko, Nancy S. Kozemchak, Lillian 

Krasner, Carol W. Kristan, Dr. and 

Mrs. Charles Krivenko, Jane 

McMichael, Elizabeth Montgom- 
ery, Mr. and Mrs. Byron Myers, 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Nardone, 
Louise Rutherford, John R. Shas- 
kas DVM, Mr. and Mrs. Andrew 
Shaw, Ann Stine, Mr. and Mrs. 
Fred Templin, Mr. and Mrs. Henry 
Todd, Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Warneka 
and Catherine West. 

  
Troop #281 caves 200’ underground 
Recently members of Dallas Boys Scout Troop #281 joined 
Bloomsburg University’s ‘Quest’ program in a speological journey 
‘under’ Pleasant Gap, Pennsylvania in Centre County. “Speology 

or caving as it is more commonly known is an exciting exploration 
of the underground world that few have seen or experienced. Led 
by Karen Michelson, quest team leader, 15 members of the troop 
using carbide and electric battery lamps explored J-4, a large 
cave located in Pleasant Gap within an abandoned stone quarry 
a few miles east of Beaver Stadium. Learning basic cave naviga+ { 1) 
tion, caving ethics, safety procedures, as well as the in and outs 
of numerous pieces of caving equipment scouts weaved, 
crawled, and slid their way over 200 feet underground. 
Shown above just prior to entering the cave are, from left, in the 
first row, Matthew Kutish and Michael Dancheck. Second row, 
Mark Samii, Charles Wasserott V, Richard Sylvia, and Richard 
Goeringer, Harry Goeringer, Ben Sappe. Third row, Charles 
Wasserott IV, scoutmaster; Jared Ambrosino, Chris Pelton, Craig 
Bowersox, Randy Hozempa, Mark Hozempa Jr., assistant 
scoutmaster, and Paul Kutish committee chairman. y 
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JOE MASEYCHIK 

protection and service as is 
humanly possible. 
Why not make us prove it!   L (717) 829-6648 

SUPERIOR INSURANCE 
FOR AUTO, HOME, ¥ 

BUSINESS AND LIFE 
AT THE LOWEST 
POSSIBLE PRICE 

and Erie Insurance Group provide 
policyholders with as near perfect 

150 S. River Street, Plains, PA 18705 

he 
ABOVE ALL 

sERyicE 

ERIE 
INSURANCE 

GROUP 
ERIE INSURANCE EXCHANGES 

ERIE FAMILY LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY 
ERIE INSURANCE COMPANY 

HOME OFFICE ERIE, PA, 46530 5 

       
  

  

  

  

  

       ATHLETIC CENTER 

YSOCKI 4% J 
60 S. Main St., Wilkes-Barre, PA 18701 » 823-8042 

Boot It 
Wyoming Valley! 

Wysocki's has just received all new styles of soccer 

shoes by Lotto - Diadora - Adidas & more. 
| Soccer shorts - socks - shirts 

by Umbro 
shin guards & goalie gloves 

Wysocki's always has a sale table. 

Name brand soccer shoes starting at $1 0.00 

Don't forget Sidewalk Sales in 
Downtown Wilkes-Barre July 18 - 20 

FREE PARKING - MasterCard « VISA 
HOURS: M-F 9:30-8:30; Sat. 9:30-5:30; Sun. 12-5 

    
  

      

In its Fourth Season 

presents hz 

c As You Like It 
A comedy/romance 

by William Shakespeare 
College Misericordia, Dallas 

JULY 18-20, 8:00 PM 
Box Office Opens 7:00 pm   

Jim Petosa, Artistic Director of 

The National Players, Washington, D.C., 

will direct this lively professional outdoor performance. 
  

Tickets 

$7 for Chair /Bleacher Section 
$3 for Lawn Section 

Call 674-6355 for information and tickets 

JULY 21, 7:00 PM 
Box Office Opens 6:30 pm 

  

  

Plus A Free Symposium 

"All The World’s A Stage" 
An evening of fun featuring local 

Shakespearean scholars discussing 
the lighthearted aspects of the play. 
Audience participation a must! 

July 16, 7:00 PM 
Merrick Hall 

For more information, call 674-6288.   
  

 


